EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP CONSERVANCY BOARD MEETING November 14, 2018

The East Goshen Township Conservancy Board held a regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. In attendance were: Chairman Erich Meyer, Andy Tyler, Walter Wujcik and Patti Brown.

Call to Order

Erich called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance & Moment of Silence

Erich led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance and then asked for a moment of silence to remember those who serve in our military and our first responders.

Minutes

The minutes of the October 10, 2018 meeting were approved.

New Business

1. Daniel Rumsey, 446 Barker Dr., is a Junior at East High School. He has been nominated to the National Honor Society. They require proof of volunteer work. Daniel has participated in the Keep East Goshen Beautiful Day with a total of 8 hours. He requested a letter verifying that. Erich will take care of this.

Old Business

- 1. Clymers Woods Erich, Walter and Andy did a site walk. Erich suggested spreading the wood chips at this time. A planting will be done in the Spring. It was decided that the Board members will meet at Clymers Woods on Saturday December 1, 2018 at 9:00 am to spread the wood chips, weather permitting. Walter will try to get volunteers.
- <u>2. Marydell Pond</u> They started to layout the soil that is being dredged.
- <u>3. Day care</u> Erich mentioned that the Board of Supervisors approved the application for the proposed Day Care.

Any Other Matter

- 1. Patti reported that she cleaned out the bluebird boxes.
- 2. Patti announced that she is moving so she will be resigning from the Board. Erich thanked her for her help.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Walter moved to adjourn the meeting. Patti seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. The next meeting will be December 12, 2018 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

CB 11-14-18 final 1